WHEATLAND SCHOOL DISTRICT 111 MAIN STREET WHEATLAND, CA 95692

Phone: 530.633.3130 Fax: 530.633.4807

WHEATLAND SCHOOL DISTRICT Emergency Meeting of the Board of Trustees DISTRICT OFFICE December 4, 2020 9:00 A.M.

All open sessions will be recorded. A CD of the recorded meeting is available upon request.

MINUTES

4:00 P.M. 1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER – 9:02 AM – Board President Kathy Herbert

Members Present

Kathy Herbert – Board President Nicole Crabb – Board Clerk Ronna Eaton – Board Member Ish Medina – Board Member Raegean Waltz – Board Member

1.1 PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

oppose the recommended plan.

2. DISCUSSION OF COUNTY HEALTH ADVISORY TO GO BACK TO DISTANCE LEARNING EFFECTIVE DECEMBER 7, 2020 THROUGH DECEMBER 18, 2020.

- ➤ Superintendent Guensler's recommendation was to remain Status Quo keeping our TK-5th grade students in the AM/PM Hybrid through December 18. This is a 10-day period with 2 of those days (Mondays) being held through Zoom and 8 days of ½ day in-school instruction before Winter Break.
- Mr. Guensler shared a few other options such as moving all students back to distance learning for the remaining two weeks. Another consideration is a 4-week Christmas break beginning today. We could potentially make up the two weeks by using the week at Spring Break and extending with an additional week in June. And the final, long shot option, is to request a waiver from the State. However, it would be very unlikely a waiver would be granted because we could provide distance learning for students.
- After much discussion among the board members and feedback from the Zoom participants, Superintendent Guensler made the recommendation again to remain Status Quo with our current process.

 It was MSC (Crabb-Waltz) to approve the plan.

 President Herbert, Board Members Crabb, Medina and Waltz voted to approve the Superintendent's plan to keep our TK-5th grade students in the hybrid ½ day model through December 18. Board Member Eaton voted to